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Our January campout was cancelled due to sub- freezing temperatures.  In lieu of the campout, members 
attended a luncheon buffet at the Fried Tomato Restaurant in Montgomery on January 9, 2015 at 1 p.m.  
Seven members were present.  The business meeting was held after the luncheon. 
 
The Heart of Dixie Ramblers held its February monthly campout at The Gathering Place in Repton, Alabama  
on February 12-14, 2015.  James and Helen Kemp were hosts.  Most members arrived on Wednesday and 
enjoyed homemade soup on Wednesday evening.   All eight members attended the camp out.  Weather 
cooperated and other than cold nights, the days were pleasant and sunny.  As usual Carol Ryals and her 
husband were very gracious and joined us in some games and fellowship.  
 
 We played games on Thursday and enjoyed dinner out at David’s Catfish Restaurant.  The food was great as 
usual, and Carol and her husband joined us for dinner.  
 
On Friday morning James and Helen served biscuits and gravy for breakfast.  What a nice treat! 
We played cards and dominos during the day and then enjoyed our covered dish dinner in the evening.    
We are so lucky to have such great cooks in our club. 
Carolyn conducted our business meeting after our covered dish. 
 
On Saturday morning, everyone headed for home,  (except for the Finns who went on to Gulf Shores for a   
few days.) 
 
ABOUT OUR MEMBERS 
 
Jack has recovered from his hernia surgery and is going back for a final check-up in a week.  He now is 
suffering with a back pain problem and has a doctor’s appointment to see about that.  Carolyn had a sinus 
infection in January but is feeling much better now.  Rumor has it that Helen fell coming out of church recently 
and banged her knee.   We are thankful that nothing was broken.  
 
FUTURE CAMPOUTS 
 
Our March campout will be at Spring Villa Campground, Opelika, Al.  March 12-14, 2015.  Cost is $15.00 per 
night.   Ed and Emily Rutledge are hosts. 
Directions:  From I-85 take Exit 60 towards Hurtsboro.  Turn left on Marvyn Pkwy.  Turn left on Al. 169.  Turn 
left on Co. Rd. 148.  Entrance to Spring Villa is on the right.  Address is 14 Lee Rd. 148, Opelika, Al., 36804.  
 
FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 
 
Feb. 9th – Bob Reid     There were no anniversaries. 
 We sang happy birthday to Bob. 



 
 
 
 
 
WAGON MASTER/HOSTS 
 
March 12-14 – Rutledge     Spring Villa, Opelika, Al. 
April    16-19  - Alabama Samboree    Dothan, Al. 
May       7--9  -  Spencer     TBA  
June    11--13  -Jefferson     TBA 
July       9 – 11   Finn      TBA 
 
 
Not what we have but what we enjoy constitutes our abundance.  (John Petit-Senn) 
 
 
 
Deanna Finn 
Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 
 
 


